
           Dear Parents/Carers                                                                                   23rd March 2018 

  

Thank you to everyone who attended the Friends of Orchard Vale bingo evening.  Everyone had a 

fantastic time and helped raise £484.10 which will be used to help subsidised trips/events and 

equipment across the school. 
 

This week, we took part in a lovely interactive and thought provoking Easter experience, provided 

by Churches Together.  We looked at the last days’ of Jesus’ life and discussed the Easter story 

in class.  In maths, we have been working on fractions of amounts, perhaps the children could 

practice at home (half of 50p etc).   Our volcanoes are looking good and are nearly ready to 

explode!  We have continued to research for our diaries and what it would have been like to be in 

Pompeii in AD 79 on the day of the eruption.   
 

Homework 

This week’s extended maths homework is an addition word problem.  Don’t forget to keep 

practising your times tables too!  

  

Swimming Lessons 

Sadly, next week is our last swimming lesson.  The children have performed brilliantly during these 

lessons. Well done! 
 

Easter bonnet/cake competition and cake auction - Wednesday, 28th March 

We will be holding our annual Easter bonnet/cake competition next Wednesday.  It would be lovely 

to see some stunning creations in the line-up as the children parade around the school.  Please 

bring your bonnets and cakes to the school hall on the morning of 28th March to enter into the 

competition.  Lots of lovely prizes to be won.  Get creative, or even follow our eco-friendly ethos 

and make something from recycled materials. 
 

We will auction the cake at 3.30pm in the school hall, Mr Luttman is our auctioneer.  Please come 

along and bid for the tasty contributions. 
 

Big Battery Box 

The Eco Club are sending home a ‘battery recycling box’ for families to use. Please read the 

instructions on the bottom of the box.  Once full please bring this into school for the attention of 

Mrs Manley to be placed in our school battery recycling container.  
 

Fly to the Line Challenge – Glider challenge – Years 4 and 5 

We have entered the RAF Museum Cosford’s challenge to design and build foam gliders which will 

be entered into a schools’ competition later in the year.   The challenge is open to Years 4 and 5 

children. Over the weekend perhaps the Year 4 children could create a paper aeroplane/glider. 
 

Mr Luttman will be heading up this challenge and if any children would like to join the teams please 

let him know. 
 

Lunch menu for next week is ‘Week One” - Change to menu – Tuesday – Spaghetti Bolognese, 

Wednesday – Cheese and potato pie (veg option), Thursday – Vegetable sausage (veg option) 
 

Diary Dates 
Have you visited our website lately for the school calendars 2017/18 news of school events www.ovschool.co.uk. 

Thur, 29th March – Last day   

Fri, 30th March to Fri, 13th April – Easter holidays. 

Wed, 25th April – FoOV –  St George’s day - Non Uniform (red, white, princess or dragons) 

Have a lovely weekend.    Miss Gulliford       Mrs Grimwood      Mr Luttman       Mr Huggins 

http://www.ovschool.co.uk/


  







 


